
 
 

December 16, 2019 
 
Secretary Michael R. Pompeo 
U.S. Department of State 
2201 C Street NW 
Washington DC, 20520 
  
SUBJECT:  City of Ann Arbor Consent to Refugee Settlement 
 
Dear Secretary Pompeo: 
  
This letter is in reference to Executive Order 13888, On Enhancing State and Local Involvement 
in Refugee Resettlement.  
 
As Mayor, with support from our City Council, I consent to initial refugee resettlement in the 
City of Ann Arbor, Michigan. I understand my written consent will be publicly released by the 
Department of St ate. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
Christopher Taylor 
Mayor 
  

CC:  
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary Carol T. O'Connell 
Bureau of Population, Refugees, and Migration 
U.S. Department of State 

 


